
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Bill DeCrans                       441-4901

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Michael Arey                      441-4902

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Christon Muhero               441-4908

Deacon:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903

Deacon/Parish Administrator:
Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904

Bookkeeper:
Tina Stearly                            441-4909

Director of Stewardship/Communication:
Maryhelen Chadwick             441-4906

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Faith Formation Staff:
Preschool & Elementary/Safe Environment

Kris Jensen                             441-4944

Middle School
Cassie & David Liedl 441-4944

High School
Sue Hengel 441-4944

Youth Group
Brad Arel 441-4911

Campus Ministry & Adult Formation:
Nancy Goodman 441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson 441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel 441-4911

Maintenance Support Staff:
Rick Dahlman
Jim Shaw.

Aaron Duncan

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen 441-4940
Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
4 p.m. Saturdays from Memorial Weekend to

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri, Sat
Manager:

Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday (School Mass) 8:40 AM
Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

We Are Called to Be Merciful February 20, 2022
The readings from this weekend are about mercy, and about following Christ’s teach-

ings and example. In the first reading, David shows mercy by not killing Saul while Saul
is sleeping. He had plenty of opportunity, because the Lord had kept Saul’s guards in a
deep sleep. This made it possible for David to take Saul’s spear and water jug and get
away without anyone waking up. David showed great mercy by sparing Saul’s life.

In this weekend’s Gospel reading we hear Jesus’ Sermon on the Plain. Jesus command-
ed his disciples to love their enemies. He went on to say that they’re to be merciful, just as
the Father is merciful. In another section of the reading, Jesus tells them to stop judging
and condemning, and to be forgiving and generous. As much as they forgive, they will be
forgiven, and as much as they give, they will receive.

Jesus is asking not only His disciples, but also us, to rise beyond our basic human na-
tures. In sinful ways, we come to hate our enemies and we retaliate when we’re wronged.
We keep what is ours, and only give when we expect to get something in return. It’s natu-
ral for us to be most interested in ourselves because we’re sinners (even sinners love those
who love them). But Jesus teaches us to be merciful just as our Father in Heaven is merci-
ful. Even God is kind to the ungrateful and the wicked (which, in other words, means us).
We’re to be merciful because we’ve been shown mercy. We’re to treat others not just as
we would want them to treat us, but by showing them the same kindness that God has al-
ready shown us.

In this weekend’s second reading we hear about Paul writing to the Corinthians about
the nature of the risen body. He explains that just as we have borne the image of the earth-
ly Adam, so, too, will we bear Christ’s heavenly image. We are invited not just to follow
Christ’s teachings, but to conform our lives to Christ. Our Lord Jesus Christ is the one
who makes it possible for us to be as merciful as the Father. Through His Incarnation,
He’s taken-on our earthly flesh, our very nature (though, of course, without sin), and He’s
restored in us that likeness of God which our sin has destroyed.

Our Lord Jesus Christ has ascended into heaven, where He is seated at the Father’s
right hand, until He comes again to judge the living and the dead. There’s no need for us
to judge our enemies. Christ is the only one whom God the Father has given the authority
to judge. When we meet Him, we must hope that Christ recognizes us and welcomes us
home. We must allow this hope in the final reward will be our motivation to defeat selfish-
ness and greed, to look beyond our own self-interests, and to be as generous and forgiving
as our Lord Jesus Christ.

Blessings on your week,
Dcn. Robb



Monday, Feb 21
8:30 AM Mass: +Georgiana Holm

Tuesday, Feb 22
6:30 PM Mass: +Jean Wolf

Wednesday, Feb 23
8:40 Sch AM Mass: +Maleia James

Thursday, Feb 24
8:30 AM Mass: +Tom & +Jvonne Gray

Friday, Feb 25
8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Joan Pleger

Saturday, Feb 26
5:30 PM Mass: For the People

Sunday, Feb 27
7:30 AM Mass: +Karen Arel
9:00 AM Mass: +Marie McDonough-Middleton

11:00 AM Mass: +Doug St. Onge

Monday, Feb 21 Presidents’ Day
No School, Parish Offices Closed, No Adoration

7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
Tuesday, Feb 22

3:15 PM Children’s Choir (Church)
4:00 PM Teen Choir (Church)
5:45 PM Cub Scouts Blue & Gold Banquet (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Wednesday, Feb 23
9:20 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Feb 24
5:00 PM Adult Choir (Church)

Friday, Feb 25
10:30 AM Bible Study-No Greater Love (St. Kateri Rm)

Saturday, Feb 26
10:00 AM All Pro Dads Sledding Party (Social Hall & Library Park)

3:00 PM Together Saturday (Social Hall, Gym)
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Feb 27
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (Gym)
9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Cafeteria)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
12:00 PM Newman Club M&M Midday (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Monday, Feb 21
●  Jas 3:13-18
●  Ps 19:8,9,10,15
●  Mk 9:14-29

Tuesday, Feb 22
●  1 Pt 5:1-4
●  Ps 23:1-3a,4,5,6
●  Mt 16:13-19

Wednesday, Feb 23
● Jas 4:13-17
●  Ps 49:2-3,6-7,8-10,11
●  Mk 9:38-40

Thursday, Feb 24
●  Jas 5:1-6
●  Ps 49:14-15ab,15cd-16,17-18,19-20
●  Mk 9:41-50

Friday, Feb 25
●  Jas 5:9-12
●  Ps 103:1-2,3-4,8-9,11-12
●  Mk 10:1-12

Saturday, Feb 26
●  Jas 5:13-20
●  Ps 141:1-2,3,8
●  Mk 10:13-16

Sunday, Feb 27
●  Sir 27:4-7
● Ps 92:2-3,13-14,15-16
●  1 Cor 15:54-58
●  Lk 6:39-45

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of February 21-27

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of February 21-27

Safe Environment —–————–——–————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

Total Actual Contributions

Week #33 (Weekend of Feb 13) $ 12,892.17

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $591,368.15 ~ Current: $729,137.50

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,724,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,597,674.36

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will by March 6. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael. If hospitalized, be
sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

Saturday, February 26, 3:00 – 5:00 PM
we will offer an opportunity for the Par-
ish Community to gather for fellowship
and fun! Come any time. Open to eve-

ryone – young and old!! Children 8th grade and younger must
be accompanied by an adult. Additional Together Saturday
dates – March 26 and April 30.

Activities - crafts, games, snacks, cornhole, and open gym. At
4:30, we’ll play a round of Catholic Trivia. Reconciliation will  be
available starting at 4:00 PM. We encourage attendees to attend
the 5:30 PM Mass.

We are looking for a few volunteers who would like to help with
Together Saturdays. Contact Kris Jensen 441-4944 or kjen-
sen@stphilipsbemidji.org to volunteer or for additional infor-
mation.

Virtual Catholic Bible Conference February 25-27
Prepare for Lent. Don’t miss out on this free oppor-
tunity to improve your focus while praying the rosary,
grow your Biblical knowledge, and increase your de-
votion to the Bible and Our Lady’s rosary. Watch from
home or leave a message for Nancy at 218-441-4907

if you’d prefer to watch & discuss this conference with others, as
a group. Visit: https://go.virtualcatholicconference.com/2022BIBLE?
r_done=1

DAA 2022
Today is the beginning of the 2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal
(DAA). Our theme is LET THERE BE LIGHT! The overall DAA
goal has been set at $910,000. This goal is shared and pro-
rated among our 66 parishes based on the prior year’s offerto-
ry and the number of donors who offer more than $50 per
year to their parish. Our parish goal for 2022 is $80,914. These
funds pay for the office of formation in discipleship, worship,
seminarians and vocations, the Tribunal, safe environment, the
office of catholic schools, the office of the bishop, general
administration and communications, ministries that affect our
parish family in so many ways! Check out the mailing you have
received at home or visit online at www.crookston.org/DAA
for additional information about all the good you
do when you support the DAA. You can donate
securely and simply at the same location. Go to
the website by scanning the QR code below.
Please be generous and be part of the light!The Chosen

Have you seen The Chosen, the story
of the gospels, produced by Angel
Studios? We will show the first epi-
sode of the first season after the 6:30
PM Ash Wednesday Mass. Table discussion questions will fol-
low. Approximate time: 7:00-8:30 PM. (The Chosen is not ap-
propriate for young children due to some graphic images.)
The remaining Season 1 episodes will be shown & discussed
after Tuesday night Mass, March 8 - April 12, 7:00-8:30 PM.
Enjoy refreshments supplied by the Knights of Columbus. No
registration necessary – come as you are able!

Plastic Easter Eggs Needed
Elementary Faith Formation is in need of many
plastic Easter eggs for a craft project. Eggs should
be clean, in good condition, be able to close, and
approximately 2 ½ inches tall. Drop off at the Parish Office by
March 16. Thank You!

Bible Study Opportunity
Just in time for Lent, a new bible study will begin titled No
Greater Love. Filmed on location in the Holy Land, No Greater
Love is a biblical pilgrimage that reveals Christ’s amazing love
for us. Best-selling author Edward Sri guides you through the
last hours of Christ’s life. You will walk step-by-step with Jesus
from the garden of Gethsemane to Mount Calvary. Every step
of the way, Old Testament prophecies, messianic expectations,
biblical symbolism, and historical context shed light on the
mystery of Christ’s suffering and death. Experience a deeper
understanding and appreciation of God’s immeasurable and
unconditional love for you—grow closer to Jesus than you
ever have before.

Authored and presented by Edward Sri, No Greater Love also
features Fr. Mike Schmitz, Jeff Cavins, Jennifer Fulwiler, Curtis
Martin, Teresa Tomeo, Fr. Josh Johnson, and Elizabeth Sri.

Two times are available to attend this study: Monday at 4 PM
beginning March 21, or Friday at 10:30 AM starting February
25. Cost of the workbook is approximately $25. Call the Parish
Office, 218-444-4262, to register.



St. Philip’s School ——————

SPEAK LIFE 2021 #51
The human body is a wonder; multiple
body systems intertwining to create func-
tional masterpieces whose life purposes
are as varied as the stars in the sky. Can we survive without
our hearts? Our livers? Our lungs? No. Their functions are vital
to sustain our lives. Yet, there is an organ not vital to the sur-
vival of the one but vital to the survival of us all: the womb. A
woman can survive without her womb but a child cannot. We
cannot. The womb was never intended for individual autono-
my. It was designed to Speak LIFE. a.m.opdahl

Alexander and Ardell Nadesan Scholarship
Alexander and Ardell Nadesan have been active parishioners
at St. Philip’s for many years. Alexander served on the School
and Pastoral Councils in addition to welcoming people to
Masses  as an usher. Ardell was a teacher at St. Philip’s Catholic
School—teaching second grade was her favorite. Their two
children attended St. Philip’s School, and their entire family
values education.

The Alexander and Ardell Nadesan Education Scholarship Fund
was created to provide financial assistance to an eligible Be-
midji High School senior who is an alumnus of St. Philip’s or an
active parishioner. A $500 scholarship will be awarded after the
successful completion of the recipient’s first semester of col-
lege. Learn more at stphilipsbemidji.org.

Apply online by March 31, 2022.

St. Philip’s School Graduates of 2022
The St. Philip’s Parent Association will provide a $300.00 col-
lege scholarship to one member of the St. Philip’s School
eighth grade graduating class of 2018. The deadline to apply is
Friday, April 22, 2022. For more information, please contact St.
Philip’s School (218-444-4938) or the scholarship office at your
high school.

Individuals interested in contributing to the Parent Associa-
tion’s Scholarship Fund may submit donations (“Parent Associ-
ation Scholarship”) to the parish or school offices. Thank you.

“As citizens, we should be guided more by our moral convic-
tions than by our attachment to a political party or interest
group.” Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship, USCCB

Join us for the next Bemidji Area

All Pro Dad

For more information or
questions, please contact us at:
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com

www.AllProDad.com

Can’t make it?
Hope to see you

next month:
Saturday, March 26!

DAD’S DAY SLEDDING PARTY!
Saturday, February 26 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM

St. Philip’s Social Hall & Library Park
Sledding... Bonding...Hot DogsÑ  & Prizes!

(Drinks & refreshments served afterwards!)
Thank you to everyone who was able to join us last month at
BSU. We are excited to hold our annual Sledding Party next,
Saturday from 10 AM to noon. Please dress appropriately
and bring your sled (s) or use one of ours. We will begin at
St. Philip’s and walk over to Library Park before returning in
time for some refreshments and DOOR PRIZES! Hope to
see you there.
If temps are too cold for sledding, we will open up the gym-

nasium and/or play “Winter BINGO” in the Social Hall.

Registration for the 2022-2023 school year at St. Philip’s
School is now open.

In a recent parent/parish survey, respondents said St. Philip’s
School is a positive aspect of St. Philip’s Parish and a positive
asset to the Bemidji community.

A Catholic Education means:
•  Academic Excellence
•  Emphasis on Catholic values
•  Healthy social relationships
•  A supportive, safe environment

Students are expected to accept responsibility for their actions,
to respect others and to make good decisions in the context of
their faith experience.

The goal of a Catholic education is to help children mature into
Christ-like people. Students are encouraged to recognize the
presence of Christ in themselves and others. The religious for-
mation of children begun at home is continued in Catholic
school.

Reverence for the human dignity of every person comes from
recognizing Christ in self and others. More than “drug-free
zones” or “gun-free zones,” Catholic schools strive to be “Christ-
centered zones.”

Catholic school teachers encourage every student to achieve his
or her full potential.

Parents are a child’s first teachers. At Catholic schools, parents
take an active role in their children’s education. The school sup-
ports families and works with them for the benefit of children.

Catholic school teachers and staff partner with parents and fam-
ilies to support formation of the whole child-academically, emo-
tionally, spiritually, and socially. Students are nurtured in the
faith and known by name.     (https://www.archmil.org/Catholic-
Schools/Benefits-Catholic-Education.htm)

If you are interested in a Catholic education for your child(ren),
please contact our school office at sglen1@stphilipsbemidji.org,
444-4938, or stop by.

Soup and sandwich luncheons are back for
Lent! Come for the 12:10 Mass then stay for a
hearty lunch afterward in the Social Hall. The
luncheons will start on Ash Wednesday, March 2.
For the weeks following Ash Wednesday, soup

and sandwich luncheons will switch over to Tuesdays after the
12:10 Mass until the completion of Lent. Free-will offering.



ASSISTANT MANAGER NEEDED
ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT
We’re seeking an Assistant Manager for St. Philip’s Clothing
Depot. Our mission has been built on extending the lives of
thousands of donated, unique clothing and household items.
All of the profits realized from the sale of these items are given
to worthwhile local charities.

Must be at least 18 years old. Skills required include: basic Eng-
lish literacy, strong attention to detail, ability to work in a team
environment and delivering exceptional customer service are
necessary in this role. You must be able to bend down, reach
overhead, lift/carry up to 30lbs and push/pull wheeled clothing
racks weighing up to 150lbs. Experience in working in a retail
environment is a plus.
Benefits
Starting pay: $15.00/hour
Flexible working hours are 25-30 hours per week.
Paid vacation and sick time.

Employment is contingent on passing both a “Safe Environment”
and criminal background check.

St. Philip’s Church Clothing Depot is an equal opportunity em-
ployer.

Serve on the Pastoral Council
Our Pastoral Council enhances the decision-making process of
pastoral planning—helping to set goals and develop and im-
plement pastoral programs. The council serves in an advisory
role to the pastor. Meetings are held after evening Mass the
first Tuesday of each month. (Usually 10 to 11 meetings a year.)
Each council member term is for three years, with a possible
second term (total six years). The election process is scheduled
for early May with duties to start with the August 2 meeting.

If you are called to serve our parish in this capacity, apply at
stphilipsbemidji.org. Names may be submitted to the nominat-
ing committee of the Pastoral Council by April 25.

Another Opportunity to Serve
There will be openings to serve on the Finance Council in the
near future. Finance Council meets once a month, except for the
month of July, over the lunch hour. Talk to Fr. Bill DeCrans to
learn more about this role. Call him at 218-441-4901.

Bemidji Christian Women’s Connection

Luncheon Program
Monday, February 21 ~ 1:00 p.m.

Eagles Club (front entrance), 1270 Neilson St SE

Vocal & Instrumental Music:
Tracy Parthun, Laura Englestad, & Melodie Allen

Feature/Speaker: Terry Smith
Great stories from 37 years in law enforcement —
plus his own faith story and new book “Code 4”

Meal & program, $13. Reservations: call Linda at 444-4709
or Carolyn at 751-4597.  Walk-ins welcome.



Carmelite Corner

The following letter is from a member of the
third order Carmelite Community member at St.
Philip’s. Kim became involved with the communi-
ty when it began here. She wanted to share with
the parish, her witness on what the third order
community means to her.

After 33 years in human resources, (as a) wife and mother of two boys, early retirement
for me was a conscious decision to place God first in my life, thirsting for a deeper prayer life,
simplicity in my lifestyle, daily devotions, service in the Church and deeper meaning in the
next chapter of my life. With over 15 years of being an adorer of Jesus in the Blessed Sacra-
ment, I decided to pursue certification to be a distributor of Holy Communion to serve the
elderly confined in the nursing homes. This has been a gift from God to serve him and his
precious elderly souls.

My thirst to grow in my relationship with Jesus continued, as I looked to his Mother and
completed the Michael Gaitley book, 33 Days to Morning Glory (a consecration to Mary),
which led to 33 Days to Great Glory (a consecration to the Father through Jesus) and the
Father Don Calloway consecration to St. Joseph. In 2020, my husband and I relocated to Be-
midji, MN, became members of St. Philip’s where I heard about a Third Order of Lay Carmel-
ites, starting in September.

Little did I know what I would find. A group of like-minded sisters (and/or brothers) to
help me grow deeper in my faith. Our monthly 75-minute meeting, we share our prayer re-
quests, united we pray the Liturgy of the Hours together in voice we praise God and harmo-
nize with our hearts, understanding the Bible and especially the Psalms. We study the upcom-
ing Sunday gospel and share using the Lectio Divina model.

I’ve learned the Liturgy of the Hours is the prayer of the whole “People of God.” In it,
Christ continues his priestly work through his Church. In my daily morning and evening prayer
routine at home, it’s a beautiful thing to imagine being a part of his Church members from
around the world, participating according to their place (consecrated or laity) in this prayer,
lifting up our hearts.

As we’ve studied the life of some of the Carmelite Saints like St.
Teresa of Avila, St. Therese of Lisieux, St. John of the Cross, my eyes
have been opened to the depth of their interior life, their total trust
and genuine love of God, and the presence of God they find in the
ordinary. I’ve come to realize this is the deeper meaning God intends
for my life.

God is good and he’s good all the time. I’m blessed beyond my
imagination by this Carmelite Ministry as I continue to learn, grow and
become the person God wants me to be; more like his Son. As our
leader prays with us, “Keep Mary in your mind and Jesus will grow in
your heart”.

Kim

NEXT MEETING: THIRD ORDER OF
CARMELITES
Tuesday, March 15, 5 p.m.
St. Elizabeth Room
For more information Contact Pat Sturk
pmsturk@paulbunyan.net



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of February 26/27 ~ Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee (blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org) or call 218-441-4905.

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Cynthia Haskin, David Liedl, Mary Scofield, Tracie Walter, George
Whalen

Finance Council Members: Amy Haskell, Roger Heger
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

(218) 441-4909

Saturday, Feb 26
5:30 PM

Sunday, Feb 27
7:30 AM

Sunday, Feb 27
9:00 AM

Sunday, Feb 27
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Dan Shea Stephanie Downey HELP PLEASE!

LECTOR 1 Cheryl Christlieb John Carlson Barb Nyberg HELP PLEASE

LECTOR 2 Joe Czapiewski Sue Bruns HELP PLEASE Karen Merschman

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Deacon Deacon

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Roger Heger Cynthia Haskin Kevin Erpelding Karen Merschman

ALTAR SERVER
Dominic St. Germain
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

Joshua Arel
James Martinka
Natalie Martinka

Edward Froelich
Hannah Lock
Rosie Maus

Mali McLean (Mentor)
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

CAPTAIN EMHC Deborah Millard Brad Arel Joe Bofferding HELP PLEASE!

EMHC
Mary Jo Christenson
Betty Lindy

April Boucher
Sue Lucas
Sharon Zarrett

Ed Daigle
Alex Froelich
Nicole Kieson

Nathan Mertens
Stephanie Rupp

USHER

Lauren Christianson
Will Christianson
Josh Christianson
Dick Robinson

David Brooks
Gary Bruns
Ashlea McMartin
James Wiltse

Rick Coe
Mark Froelich
Randy Nyberg
HELP PLEASE

Dave Cwikla
Bob Pohl
Casey Rupp
HELP PLEASE

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Margie Fitzgerald
Coleen Wiltse

Ben Hougen
Mike Hougen
Shelby Hougen
Brooklyn Hougen

Gail Haubrich
Karen Williams
Tracy Wright
HELP PLEASE

GREETER Patricia Hadrava
Frances Schmitt

Andrew Washburn
Dominick Washburn

John Miesen
HELP PLEASE

Rita Lauderbaugh
HELP PLEASE
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